







Catastrophic Fire Days

If it is forecast to be a hot day some schools on Eyre Peninsula will close. Information on catastrophic fire days is provided on the DECS parent hotline (1800 000 279), ABC Radio 891, local regional stations, ABC TV and the DECS website (www.decs.sa.gov.au).

Uniform Shop SALE TIMES:

MON, TUES, WED, THURS: 10.45am - 11.00am MON. TUES. WED: 3.30pm - 4.00pmITEMS TO BE PAID FOR WHEN COLLECTED. Thank you.

Dear Parents and Caregivers,



School Closure Friday 26th November

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community Members,

year. School for the year finishes on Friday the 10th of December at 2:25 pm. A very quick reminder that Friday is a pupil free day. This day will give all Senior Secondary teachers the opportunity to explore Stage 2 of Future SACE which is being rolled out in 2011, while the remaining staff will be working on the

Welcome to our second last newsletter for the

Presentation Morning

New Australian Curriculum.

Our presentation morning was held last week and was once again well supported by students, parents, extended family members, community members and invited dignitaries. This day celebrated our successes for 2010 as a school community. I'd like to thank all who attended and / or sponsored the day.

Award Winners were:

Book Prize

Year 6:

Boy - Brayden Jones and Bradley Noble (Tied)

Girl - Amy Nield

Year 7:

Girl - Jade Ranford

Year 8:

Boy - Jesse Robinson

Girl - Hahmany Agars

Year 9:

Girl - Dallas Summers

Year 10:

Boy - Fraser Sampson

Girl -Tahlia Heron

Year 11:

Girl - Fiona Norris

School Community award - The Community Award is for 10 consecutive year's voluntary service to the school -Sims Farm Committee -Bevan Millard

ADF Long Tan Leadership & Teamwork Awards - Year 10: Tahlia Heron; Year 11: Daisy Kraehe; Year 12: Bradley Noble **Highest Tertiary Entrance Rank Award** Presented - Madeline Treloar Gordon Sims Perpetual Trophy - Animal

Husbandry - Jamie Freeman

Agricultural Practical Award - Bradley Burge Ramsey Bros Scholarship - Brady Siviour **Lions Certificate in Agriculture Outstanding** Student Award - Fiona Norris

Sports Blue - Alex Villis

Rowan Ramsey School Community Award -Sharon Crettenden

HD FORGIE Memorial Arts Award -Stephanie Bates

Caltex All Rounder - Keeley Mason The Peter Treloar Citizenship Award -Samantha Whitehair

L.J.Spriggs Memorial Award for Academic Achievement - Sophie Nield

Hi Fert Award for Excellence - Will Bray Llewelyn Dux Year 12 General Outstanding Academic Achievement Award - Chelsea Noble

DONORS

Thank you to the following donors and sponsors for their continued support in making this morning a highlight of the school year.

IDM Sports Foodland, Greg and Lisa Cook Carmel and Kevin Baxter, Cleve Post Office Gavin Kuhlmann. Cleve Rural Traders Cindy Dennis, Dental on Eyre Cleve Senior Citizens Club Bank SA, Ashleigh Spriggs Lyndon Briese, Cleve Newsagency

Coming Events

Week 7

26th November School Closure Day

Week 8

29th November ~ 3rd December Year 10 Work Experience

Week 9

7th December Governing Council ~ 5:30pm

8th December R-7 End of Year Concert

10th December Last day of school ~ Early dismissal

> It isn't enough to talk about peace.

One must believe in it. And it isn't enough to believe in it. One must work at it.

Eleanor Roosevelt

Phone: 86282104 Fax: 86282511

Address: Second St. Cleve

5640 Email:

info@cleveas.sa.edu.au

Community Notices deadline 11am Tuesdays Newsletter Items:

jody.bray@cleveas.sa.edu.au

Newsletter printed fortnightly (Wk 1,3,5,7,9)

Janet, Aileen and Graeme Hampel Andy Lee, Landmark Cleve

Craig Walker

ANZ Bank, Jacqui Heffernan

Cleve Hardware

Rowan Ramsey

Peter Treloar

Cleve Lions Club

Spriggs Family

HD Forgie Family

CERTIFICATE IN AGRICULTURE SPONSORS

Pringles Ag Plus Story Engineering

Eastern Eyre Machinery

Ag Equipment Australia

Incitec/Pivot

Ramsey Bros

Modra Seeds

Megafert

Mitre 10

HiFert

West Coast Fuel

Landmark Cleve

Castrol Oil

Glenville Stud

Quinn Transport

Uralba White Suffolks Stud

Elders Insurance

Lawral SAMM Stud

Rural Liquid Fertilizers

Olsson's

Eastern Eyre Seed Grading

Bayers Crop Science

ABB

Classings Laboratory

Rural Solutions SA



DIAF (DECS IMPROVEMENT AND ACCOUNTABILITY FRAMEWORK) VALIDATION

Yesterday our school participated in a DIAF Validation process. This process evaluates in a 'snap shot' our work across the last 3 – 4 years and our directions for 2011. The DIAF Validation is a self review process which reflects on the data that we have used as a school to develop and continuously improve. We were successfully validated and I'd like to thank all who contributed to this process.

Staffing 2011

At this stage we still have positions to finalise for 2011 and hope to be able to announce as many positions as possible in the next newsletter.

Uniforms 2011

Governing Council is strongly supportive of the school uniform being consistently worn throughout the school year. I have included a brief summary of the uniform policy, please stick strictly to the clothing described in this policy when purchasing your children's uniforms for 2011.

School Uniform

This is determined by the Uniform Committee in consultation with the Governing Council, Staff and Student Representative Council. It is strongly endorsed by the parent community. New clothing is available for purchase from Cleve Area School.

NB: marled shirts and check pleated skirts no longer available.

Girls

Fabric check pleated skirt or navy skirt

Check dress

Navy school shorts

Plain navy school pants

Navy or light blue shirt/skivvy with Cleve Area School woven into the bands

Navy or white school socks, navy tights

Navy school windcheater or ½ zip polar fleece jumper

Boys

Plain navy school pants Navy or light blue shirt/skivvy Plain navy school shorts with pockets

Navy or white school socks

Navy school windcheater or ½ zip polar fleece jumper

Footwear

Leather shoes, boots, school sandals , sneakers, joggers in- black, navy or brown

Thongs or beach/backless sandals are NOT acceptable.

General

The only acceptable jewellery is studs or sleepers and a watch Make-up is not to be worn

A supply of new uniforms is available from the school, navy shorts and pants from LENMACS

School Bags are available from the school

Year 11 special navy/light blue shirt

Year 12 special navy school windcheater

Certificate in Agriculture Uniforms

As per stated above

Extras available with Certificate in Agriculture logo include :

School certificate in Agriculture Rugby top.

Farm overalls available from school

Navy overalls with action back Steel cap boots

Additional shirts or jumpers for Special Events

All special events shirts/jumpers i.e. Year 12 jumpers, Pedal Prix shirts, etc to be approved by the Uniform committee. Shirts to be in navy or sky only.

Special Regulations

Students working in Science, Technical Studies, Home Economics or Agriculture MUST wear covered in shoes and restrictions on jewellery worn will also apply to meet with safety regulations.

Special Recommendation

(Term 1 & Term 4) School sun smart policy will be adhered to. When outdoors, it is policy that each student wears a school hat, plain navy bucket or broad brim hats

Building Progress

Our new building is basically completed with only a few minor works to be completed. It is hoped that our preliminary furniture purchases will be here in week 9 so that we can set up classrooms before Christmas. All other purchases will occur once DECS have transferred the remainder of our Furniture, Fixtures and Expenditure Funding for the new building to our school.

Questions for the week

Question One: Who has a Facebook page but no 'friends'?

- a) George W. Bush
- b) Mark Zuckerberg
- c) Queen Elizabeth the Second
- d) Guy Sebastian

Question Two: What was the major weak point of Ned Kelly's suit of armour?

- a) The shoulder pads were made of cardboard
- b) When Ned wore the helmet, he couldn't see anything
- c) The armour didn't protect Ned's legs
- d) The suit weighed 100 kilograms

Question Three: Which dangerous Australian has crossed the Tasman Sea and established colonies in New Zealand?

- a) The King Brown Snake
- b) The Desert Scorpion
- c) The Sydney Backpacker
- d) The Redback Spider

Question Four: Billions of kilometres away, there is a NASA space probe that contains..?

- a) a map to help aliens find their way to Earth
- b) radioactive waste from the first nuclear weapons
- c) a giant ant farm
- d) CDs of Michael Jackson's Greatest Hits

Question Five: Someone who is very angry is ..?

- a) throwing a curve ball
- b) spilling the beans
- c) spitting chips
- d) sucking eggs

Answers for last weeks newsletter

Question One: a (In the early 1950s, the 'Roo Roo Kangaroo' was a novelty dance that was very popular in the U.S.A. Other dance crazes included the 'Mashed Potato' and 'The Hitchhike'.)

Question Two: b (White pointers, makes and other sharks have taken advantage of colder water temperatures to extend their hunting season up and down the NSW coast. They are hunting humpback whales and schools of bait fish.)

Question Three: c (Indonesia is dealing with two deadly disasters. In the past week, there has been a tsunami west of Sumatra and volcanic eruptions on Java.)

Question Four: d (In the fight for Indian independence, Gandhi used 'civil disobedience' and 'passive resistance' against the British.)

Question Five: b (If an uncooked egg floats in a pot of water, it is probably rotten. Archaeologists have found honey that was buried with Egyptian pharaohs thousands of years ago. The honey was still edible.)

Matt Saunders, Principal



PRIMARY NEWS

This term has absolutely flown by and we are coming into the busiest weeks of the term, with reports being written, preparations for the end of year concert being made and working on placing students into class structures for 2011. I would like to congratulate the Primary staff and students on the terrific way they presented themselves yesterday, during our Validation visit. It is a credit to our teachers to have seen so many students focussed on what they were doing and working independently. Everyone is still trying hard to reach their Listening goals by the end of next week and doing a terrific job!

Year 7/8 Transition

Year 7/8 transition will occur on the 2^{nd} and 3^{rd} of December (Week 8). Students will attend sessions with secondary staff, who will talk about their subjects and expectations for next year. This is a great opportunity for students to meet teachers and visit learning areas of the school that they do not usually use.

Swimming Lessons

Unfortunately we are unable to offer swimming lessons in Term 4 this year,

due to a lack of available qualified instructors at this time. However, next year we will have swimming lessons in Term 1.

End of Year Concert

Our End of Year concert will be held on Wednesday December 8th (week 9) at 9.20am in the Cleve Institute. Primary classes have been very busy practising their items and from what I've seen so far, I'm sure everyone will be entertained. At the concert we also hand out the R-5 awards to finish off the year. We hope to see lots of parents, family and friends come along to support the kids on the day!

End of Year Class Parties

This year, as we did last year, all class parties will be held after the concert on Wednesday December 8^{th} . Parents are not obligated to send any food, as we realise this gets expensive when you have multiple children at school.

Julie-Anne Byrnes, Deputy Principal



PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS

Biscuit Roster

Wk 8 (29.11.10) Rosanne Dennis, Alison Schumann, Kathy Ranford

Wk 9 (6.12.10) Tina Rosensweig, Nicole Newlyn

Just a reminder to parents that if you are not a biscuit maker, you can send something else like slice or muffins in.

Thank you to all parents who have cooked for us this year. To date we have raised nearly \$600 to go toward resources for our school.

Graduation Dinner

A HUGE *thank you* to Karen Crosby for co-ordinating the catering for Graduation Dinner this year. I've only heard positive reports about the food!

Thank you also to all of those who assisted in some way whether it be cooking or helping out on the day. We would like to acknowledge the following people: Melissa Fennell, Catherine Summers, Lorrae Weiss, Amanda Newlyn, Nicole Newlyn, Ange Harris, Nat Roberts, Toniette Dolling, Mandy Simes, Hannah Schubert, Lisa Cook, Angela Coulter, Mignon Dunn, Leanne Preiss, Alison Evans, Lyn Kwaterski, Josie Leonard, Jennifer Horne, Phillipa Grainger, Leanne Gray, Sharon Duncan, Katrina Green, Jodi Hannemann, Robert Haines, Paul Kwaterski, Pete Masters and Sharon Crettenden.

Thankyou also to the year 11s who did a *FANTASTIC* job helping out on the night! Thanks Zoe, Daisy, Fiona, Molly, Hannah, Imogen, Ayden, Wade, Grant and Brandon. It was a pleasure to work with you all!

As you can see, Graduation Dinner is quite a large undertaking that requires plenty of helpers and we really appreciate how willing everyone has been to pitch in and help out. It's one of those events that's extremely worthwhile as it has the double benefit of giving our year 12s a nice "send off" as well as bringing in much needed funds for our school.

Jodi Hannemann

Dear Parents.

The school magazine will be available for delivery in Term 1, 2011. The cost of the magazine is \$28.00 (incl GST). Please add an extra \$2.50 if postage is required. Please send money with your order slip to the front office by the Monday 6th December, 2010. Thank you, Magazine Committee.

MAGAZINE ORDER 2010

STUDENT'S NAME			
CLASS No. of copies			
Payment : 🔲	Cash		Cheque
AMOUNT:		••	
Signature			
Please tick if postage is required and fill out address details			
Address details:			
Name:			
Postal Address			

Material & Services Charges

Outstanding School Fees for 2010 will be referred to Western Debt Collection Agency unless prior arrangements such as a payment plan has been negotiated with the school, or have a pending school card application. School Card applications for 2010 have now closed.



TO: THE PRINCIPAL, STUDENTS

AND MEMBERS OF THE SCHOOL COMMUNITY

RE: PREMIER'S READING CHALLENGE

Congratulations on another wonderful year of reading.

I hope you feel very proud of your achievement in the 2010 Premier's Reading Challenge as the certificates and medals are awarded and you celebrate the occasion.

You have helped to make this another successful year, with 97 per cent of all schools in South Australia involved and well over 115,000 students completing the Challenge.

The Premier's Reading Challenge is now in its seventh year and more than 7,000 students will be receiving the very first Hall of Fame medals. These students started the Challenge in 2004 and have completed the Challenge every year since it began.

To recognise this fantastic achievement, all students receiving the Hall of Fame medal have the opportunity for their name to be included in the new Hall of Fame Honour Roll on the Premier's Reading Challenge website. Every year, the new students who achieve Hall of Fame status will be added to this Honour Roll.

From 2011, the new Hall of Fame Reader for Life award will be presented to all students who complete the Challenge for eight years or more. The award is a gold embossed certificate which will be personalised with each student's name and the number of years they have completed the Challenge.

The Government of South Australia is delighted to support the Premier's Reading Challenge, but it is students, staff and parents who make it a reality and I thank you all for your efforts. In particular, I thank the school contact people and a small gift of a Premier's Reading Challenge notepad is enclosed.

Being able to read well is such an important step in developing good literacy skills. It is the key to success at school and in students' future career options.

I encourage all students to take up the Challenge again next year and to continue on the journey of becoming a reader for life.

Warmest regards

-:4 C

MIKE RANN Premier

October 2010

Community Notices

MANGALO CHRISTMAS TREE

Come along to the Mangalo Christmas Tree Friday 10th December 2010 6.30 pm at the Mangalo Hall

Pooled Tea (Finger Food) Please bring a plate to share A great family night out with games, music and presents from Father Christmas.

\$15 per child - ages 11 and under

Names, ages and money need to be given to Rebecca Story Ph 8628 4047 by 20th NOVEMBER 2010

email: telusa@westnet.com.au

Arno Bay Hall Christmas Craft Fair Sunday November 28th 10am— 4pm



Slammers Softball Club Lamington Drive

If you'd like some yummy Kytons
Lamingtons get in contact with Sarah
Traeger on 0427 282622 or Lorrae Weiss
86202000 for an order form. Orders need
to be back by 22nd November

Eastern Eyre Road Safety Strategy Meeting Cleve Council Chambers Friday 26th November 2010 at 2pm

Rudall Christmas Tree

Saturday 18th December 6:30pm pooled tea. Please bring a plate to share. 7:30pm Father Christmas \$20 per child—age 11 and under

Names, ages and money to Lorrae Weiss

Phone: 86202000 by 30th November 2010. Email: smeatonplace@eyreonline.com



HARKE REAK CHRISTMAS TREE

Date: Sunday 19th December

Time: 5pm games. 6pm tea. 7pm Santa. Venue: Darke Peak sporting Complex

Names of participating children need to be in by

Saturday 4th December.

Please give money (\$15 per child) and names and ages of children in an envelope to Lisa Gerloff 0427207068 or Bec Jones 0427207113.

Ra'na Dance Studio End of Year Concert is being held on Saturday the 27th of November at the Cleve Institute.

Presenting: Fairyland, Seasons and Michael

Presenting: Fairyland, Seasons and Michael Jackson.

Doors open at 6:00pm for a 7:00pm start.

Tickets: Adults \$10

Students \$5

Family \$25

Correct change would be appreciated. Hope to see you there!

Everyone should know CPR
CAN YOU REMEMBER & CONFIDENTLY PERFORM
CPR?
ENROL NOW!

First Aid CPR Refresher

(Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation)



Monday 6th December 2010 \$35.00 per person Cleve Campus 2 Hour Workshop 9:30 am – 11:30 am

Do you need current CPR qualifications for work? Do you have children or grandchildren? Are you involved in sport?

Enrolments by Thursday 2nd December 2010.

To enquire or enrol, please contact Megan on 8628 2456 or Megan.Cox@tafesa.edu.au



NATIVITY @ YALLUNDA FLAT SUNDAY 5TH DECEMBER 2010

Gates open at 6pm.
Admission by donation.

Bring rug or deck chairs. Picnic hampers welcome Entertainment starting 6.30pm

Jake Robson (from Sacred Stone)

PL Jazz band

The Jiggles

St Joseph's School Choir

Large combined choir to lead community carol singing Food/drink stalls available through til dark Nativity re-enactment takes place at nightfall

